To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Arts Commission 
Date:
October 19, 2011 

The Cape Elizabeth Arts Commission was established about 25 years ago.  It was established by Town Council vote and has never been formalized as part of the boards and commissions section of the Town ordinances. 

The Commission has coordinated the art exhibits at the Thomas Memorial Library, has sponsored arts prizes within the schools and has chosen the art work piece the Town Hall purchases each year at the Engine 1 Fort Williams Park Labor Day Weekend Art Show. Recently, one of the Arts Commission members inventoried the town owned art collection.

The Arts Commission has struggled over the years. Budgets have kept funding very minimal with $1,000 in the current budget. A greater difficulty has been maintaining continuity on the Arts Commission. 

· During the last seven years, there has been an average of 2 resignations from the commission during each year. (14 total) 
· Only three members of the 25 or so who have served in the last seven years have asked to be considered for a reappointment.

· No member appointed since 1998 has served two full consecutive terms. 

· Consequently, nearly 50% of the 7 member commission turns over each year. 

· Currently, there are four openings on the commission as a result of two resignations and two members not applying for reappointment. 
With the chronic lack of sustained interest in the work of the Arts Commission, and in keeping with the Town Council 2011 goal to review each board’s function and mission,  staff recommends that the Council consider the viability of the Arts Commission prior to making new appointments.   
